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Issue 4437, June 2017 
 

Next club meeting: June 26th, 2017, 7:00 pm, Buffalo West Restaurant, 7101 Camp Bowie 
Blvd  

 
Presidents Corner: by James Meadows  

Summers finally here, so is the heat and other things Texan!  So please remember to hydrate, with water, wear hats, lather 
on the sunscreen, and look before you step if you have to go retrieve an aircraft from the grassy areas. 
  
The 4th of July is rapidly approaching and the club officers are looking forward to hosting the event at the field. This is a no 
fee event!  A swap meet/sale will begin around 9am, with hotdogs, drinks served at12:00.  Fun flying activities to include 
climb and guide with a twist, spot landing, shortest take off etc and Combat will be thru out the day.  Open flying is 
permitted as well.  Please come join us, bring your extra stuff to sell, a few airframes to fly, your family, and join us or 
more as we celebrate our Nation. 
  
Shout out to all who participated in the Old Farts fly in, Hosted by CD Ken Knotts.  As the youngest participant this year, 
and a first timer, it was a blast! 
 
Special Thanks all the members who attended last month’s meeting and provided such valuable discussion as to field 
improvements and other club business! 
See you at the Field. 
 
Vice Presidents Corner: by Gary Cummings 

Last month we had a good discussion on transmitter operating systems and how to program them, by Gary James. This 
coming meeting we will enjoy a talk about WW 1 & 2 Aircraft by Mr. Bill Morris, Director of the Fort W orth Aviation 
Museum. 
Anyone that would like to get up and speak on an interesting technical topic or aspect of our hobby, please see me.  
 

May Meeting Minutes: by Gary Cummings for Bill Lake 

James Meadows (President) opened the meeting at 7PM Monday, May 22, 2017. 

James welcomed all present to the meeting and presented a slide of upcoming events. Our next event is the “Old Farts Fly-in” on 
June 7th, a week day.  The Club officers will also be hosting a fly-in at the field on the 4th of July. The Warbird Event was very 
well done and the CD was Ed Kettler. He did a fine job of announcing, running and coordinating the event.  145 airplanes 
participated and with the help of other club members and the Warbirds Over Lake Benbrook was a successful event, returning 
a nice profit to the club. 
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 Secretary Report: for the May 22nd meeting was approved. 

Treasury report:  Given by Chris Berardi, all the numbers checked out correctly.  Chris reported that new shirts had been 
ordered for those who had signed up.  Copies of Robert’s Rules of Order were distributed to the Club Officers with a note 
to “Read these for the future”.  The Treasury report was approved. 

 Safety Officer:  Mel Wells gave a talk on Propeller Safety. 

Show and Tell:  James Meadows presented for our interest, a talk on his Tiger Shark. (HELP) We need more Show and 
Tell models. 

New Business:  The Thunderbirds is again designated by the AMA as a Gold Leader club. The Alliance Airshow is 
requesting we participate by furnishing a Static Model Display this year. 

Project List Review: 

Control Line Area : This lingering task was discussed by several members.  Membership agreed that a control Line area 
should be designated. Gary James made a motion that the current area north and west of the parking lot, currently used by 
small electrics, helicopters, and drones be designated as a Control Line area in its current state without the addition of 
improvements such as a concrete launch area Ken Knotts seconded.  Motion passed. 

A motion was made by Tracy Kobs, seconded by Steve Ehlers that the officers consult with the Corps of Engineers, to see if 
the club can make improvement to the designated area.  The club technically only maintains the area, as it is not part of the 
current lease agreement. 

 Motion passed. 

Starting Posts/restraints for large models:  Membership authorized the officers to investigate the various types of 
devices available and make a recommendation in the future on a system that will work for all.   

Extension of Ramp Area:  All Members were in support of widening the ramp area for use by turbine, larger prop 
driven aircraft and providing a better surface for the current starting stands.  Following a lengthy discussion, several 
motions and counter motions, a motion was made by Ken Knotts and seconded by Vern Bell authorizing the project 
pending a determination of cost.  

 A second motion to amend the ramp Area project was made by Tom Blakeney and seconded by Ken Knotts to authorize 
the club officers to spend up to 10K on the project, to get it started as soon as possible.  If additional funds are needed, then 
the officers will need to request them from the club.   The measure passed!  

Special Presentation: Gary Cummings talked with the members to find if any club member would like to give a Technical 
Presentation to the club at a future meeting. If you would like to speak, see Gary. 

Open TXL Radio Talk : by Gary James.  Gary presented a very interesting talk on loading and running Customizable 
Operating Systems on some of the newer transmitters. This OS is available free on line, and allows a custom set of switches 
and controls of your transmitter.  See Gary James for details, as he is offering to help anyone who is interested.  An 
excellent presentation. Thanks, Gary 

Attendees:  34 

 James Meadows, Gary Cummings, Kenneth Harman, Matt DeSalme, Ian Waring, Woody Lake, Mel Wells, Bernie Olson, 
Carl Rivers, Dave Weimer, Ken Knotts, Chris Berardi, John Bruce, Sarge Bell, Jon Thiebaud, Pat Huston, Tracy Kobs, 
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Roger Spencer, Steve Konkle, Gary James, Tommy Perry, Bruce King, Ed Furche,  Don Ventura, Ed Kettler, Tom 
Blakeney, Rob Lowe, Mark Ehlers, Steve Ehlers, Bobby Mills, Len Minco, Gary Alphin, Tab Bowland, Paul Bloxham 

Secretary Comments: by Bill Lake 

Neil Dahl has a TOP FLITE CESSNA Twin 310 ARF ** NEW IN BOX that he is willing to sell.  He has the correct retracts 
and a pair of OS 2 Stroke engines new in box also.  If interested, you can contact Neil at  neildahl@tx.rr.com. 

WAMS (Weatherford Aero Modeling Society is having a "Foamy Combat" Fun Fest on June25, starting at 2:00.  It is not a 
sanctioned event, but they are inviting other clubs to come participate in this fun, albeit erratic, event.  The attached PDF is 
the rules we shoot for. The airplanes run <$5.00 each, plus the radio/ESC/Motor and they go together quickly.  No Fee, no 
prizes, just fun.  For more information, contact Roger Guinn, AMA 5536 at rogerguinn130@att.net. 
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Kenneth Harman is asking you, the club members, to send him photos or video of Thunderbird activities -- flying, crashing, 
whatever it maybe, so he can put them on the Club’s Face book page (Fort Worth Thunderbirds).  Any and all 
contributions will be appreciated.  Send to Kenneth at tang182gt@yahoo.com. 

Old Farts: Event was a lot of fun with a very good turnout.  Thanks to Ken Knotts for organizing that event. 

Training:  Don’t forget to round up your friends and bring them out to watch or try their hand at flying RC airplanes on 
Thursday afternoons.  One cannot beat the price to get hands on training from the Fort Worth Thunderbirds’ stable of 
highly capable and enthusiastic instructor pilots.  The recent turnout was well attended as you can see from this picture. 
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Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 

No report this month 

Old Farts Fly In:  by Ken Knotts 

 

The Old Farts 2017 had ten pilots who flew their quiet running four stroke engines on a beautiful June day.  The club 
provided sodas and water and pilots brought their own brown bag lunch. 

Several prestigious awards were given to deserving participants including; 

Earliest Old Fart (First Flight)  – James Meadows   Oldest Old Fart – Tracy Kobs 

Youngest Old Fart – James Meadows    Largest Old Fart Airplane – Terry Thorpe 

Smallest Old Fart Airplane – Tracy Kobs and John George Best Old Fart Military Airplane – John George 

Best Old Fart Crash – Woody Lake (There were no crashes but Woody’s engine died on takeoff and he landed safely in the 
weeds) 

Thanks to everyone who came to participate. 
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Scale Masters Qualifier: by Woody Lake 

Texas Scale Masters Qualifier was held June 17th. Texas weather for June did not disappoint the participants as temps were 
in the high nineties and heat indexes in the 100s. As seen in the photos, some aircraft brought their own shade. Lawrence 
Harville, long time Scale Masters CD, provided his usual wit/humor to entertain the crowd. A big thank you to the Greater 
South West (GSW) club and to Lawrence for all their efforts in providing an immaculately manicured flying field and 
camaraderie. 
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Training : by Woody 
 
Instructor – student lesson using the non-verbal communication method as taken from the Piper Cub ‘How to Fly’ Manual. 
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  …and my favorite    
 

Club July 4th Picnic 2016 
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Grumman Family of Cats, and Birds, and More 
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Safety 

Good day Gents. I am currently preparing my garage walls for the application of new joint compound texture and paint. I am also adding 
new wood trim. This task requires the use of a chop saw, drill press, and various power hand tools. Since I am scheduled for cataract 
surgery his week, I was being especially careful about wearing eye protection. Then it dawned on me that we should always wear proper 
eye protection when working in an environment where flying debris is possible. So whether you are zipping around Thunderbird field at 
a blazing 10 mph on a Zero-turn mower or working on a small project in your own workshop, keep your safety glasses handy and please 
wear them. It will insure a brighter future. 
SEE YA. Mel Wells Safety Officer 

 



�
�

����� �����
�

THUNDERBIRD 2016 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
July 4   Club Picnic     Club Officers 
 
August 5   Summer Float Fly    Woody Lake 
 
August 12   Try RC Day     Ed Kettler 
 
September 23-24  SPA      Gary Alphin 
September 30 Oct 1 Pylon Race     Gary James, Sarge Bell 
 
October 21 -22  Alliance AirShow & Benbrook Heritage Fest 
 
October 21   Electric Fly-In     Tom Blakeney 
 
November 5  Winter Float Fly 
 
November 25  Toys for Tots     Steve Ehlers 
 
December 9  Club Christmas Party    Club Officers 
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President:  James Meadows 
E-Mail: jamslam1099@gmail.com

Vice President:  Gary Cummings 
E-Mail: 
gary.a.cummings@sbcglobal.net�
 

Secretary:  Bill Lake�
E-Mail: wjl728@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������

 
Club Officers 2017 

 

          
Pres: James Meadows VP: Gary Cummings Sec: Bill Lake  Safety: Mel Wells  Treas: Chris Berardi 
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Roy’s Hobby Shop  817 268-0210   JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 
1309 Norwood Dr. Hurst TX 76053   8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
www.royshobby.com     jtshobby@yahoo.com�

 
 
 

Up Coming Events 
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DATE: AUGUST 5th, 0900-1500 LOCATION:  CAMP JOY PAR K (LAKE WORTH) 

Open to all types of R/C seaplane and float plane m odels (fixed or rotary wing). Come join us at 
beautiful Camp Joy Park on Watercress Drive in Lake  Worth, TX for a great float fly.  

Raffle items include a Dynam PBY, Fuel, Gift Cards,  and Miscellaneous RC items  

GPS Coordinates: 32.8145, -97.4905   

AMA required. This is an AMA sanctioned event (17-8 85). Landing fee is $20.00. Pilot lunch 
included.  

Contact: Woody Lake: at6pilot@att.net 817 675-7613         

Chris Berardi: mikadopilot@gmail.com 


